Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
RULE NOS.:
RULE TITLES:

64-4.004
Revocation of Dispensing Organization Approval

64-4.005

Inspection and Authorization Procedures
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on July 19, 2018, the Department of Health received an Emergency Petition for Variance from 3 Boys Farm LLC. The petition seeks a variance from the requirements of Rules 64-4.004 and 64-4.005, F.A.C., with regard to the requirement for a Medical Marijuana Treatment Center to begin dispensing product within 210 days of receipt of authorization to begin cultivation or have its approval revoked. Any interested person or other agency may submit written comments within 5 days after the publication of this notice to Shannon Revels, Agency Clerk, Department of Health, Office of the General Counsel, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin A02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1703 or by facsimile at (850)413-8743.

A copy of the Emergency Petition for Variance may be obtained by contacting: Courtney Coppola, Department of Health, Office of Medical Marijuana Use, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin M-01, Tallahassee, Florida 32399 or by email at courtney.coppola@flhealth.gov.
